
 

ETLCNA Serving the East Austin Community since 1974 

5/24/2016  

David Stauch, Managing Principal 

Capital Project Management 

222 West Avenue, Ste 200, 

Austin, TX 78701  

 

RE:  Proposed Amendment C20-2015-019 

 Festival Beach Waterfront Overlay 

 

Dear Mr. Stauch, 

 

Our letter of May 17, which we delivered to your attention during a meeting with the city, was mainly concerned 

with the impact of a rollback on impervious cover in the local FBWO.  

 

I will clarify up front that the ETLCNA supports our low income seniors and housing that is truly affordable. 

That has and never will be in question.  

 

Unfortunately we were not involved in the initial vetting process of the RBJ development until the very end and 

most items were already decided.  Another non-profit developer who had bid on the RBJ told us that original 

40% impervious cover was more than adequate for the scope of development. So we were surprised when we 

ran across this proposed amendment to the ordinance.  

 

Moreover, no one had previously hinted that there was a capital shortfall for this project and we’re still unclear 

on the private firm’s plans—but we will inquire further on this.    

 

While on the surface there appear to be adequate protections against development that does not benefit our 

low income seniors, could there be any possible harm in adding a short phrase, (possibly as a friendly 

amendment) to ensure the scope of the rollback is limited to the RBJ Project?  Please note that the eastern end 

of the FBWO extends to Pleasant Valley Road and north to Willow Street in a residential area adjacent to a large 

area of parkland.  

 

While we cannot immediately imagine what might meet the apparently restrictive criteria, experience has 

taught us that there many creative ways to develop. Furthermore, there has been talk of mixed use 

developments similar to RBJ suggested for the east portion of FBWO.   

 

ETLCNA thanks AGC for its successful management of the RBJ Center, and look forward to seeing the improved 

living conditions for its residents.  

 

But we would very much appreciate a clarification of this ordinance amendment to ensure the future protection 

of the FBWO. 

 

Sincerely, Bertha Marie Delgado, ETLCNA President  
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